



Health and Social Services PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon YIA 2C6

November 19, 2018

Diane McLeod-McKay Information and Privacy Commissioner 211 Hawkins St., Suite 201 Whitehorse, YT Y1A 1X3

Dear Ms. McLeod-McKay:

Re: HIP16-02I Consideration Report - Recommendation #1

Thank you for your correspondence of November 16, 2018 regarding the recommendations you made in your Consideration Report of the above noted file.

Health and Social Services has accepted the recommendations, and I am pleased with the progress that is being made on both.

The review of the Department's practice of collecting a copy of the clinic record from the physician is currently being undertaken as per the enclosed "Project At a Glance" document, with an objective of engaging your office in mid December, and submission of report to you by January 5, 2019.

If you have any questions about status or progress of this work, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Potvin, Chief Information Officer for more information.

I would also like to take opportunity to thank you and your staff for your collaboration on implementation of Recommendation 1; I know that our Privacy Management team within HSS has also benefited from the detailed reviews and discussion.

Deputy Minister, Health and Social Services

Encl (1): Project At a Glance